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Chair Baker and Members of the Committee: 

The Department of the Attorney General appreciates the intent of this bill, but 

suggests some modifications. 

The purpose of this bill is to provide notice to a person's family and friends when 

an involuntary civil commitment and assisted community treatment proceeding is 

initiated. In addition, this bill allows family members and friends to attend the court 

hearings and access transcripts of the proceedings. 

Section 2, p. 1, lines 14-17, lists the persons required to receive notice from the 

director of a psychiatric facility when an individual is admitted, examined, transferred, 

released, discharged, or transported. This notification requirement violates the Health 

Insurance Portability and Accountability Act of 1996 (HIPAA), P.L. No. 104-191, 11 O 

Stat. 1938 (1996), which prevents the release of medical information without the 

person's consent unless the release of information fits one of the exceptions. See 45 

C.F.R. § 160.203. One of the exceptions to HIPAA is if a state law is more stringent.

See 45 C.F.R. § 160.203. The definition of "more stringent" includes a greater 

restriction in disclosing information, providing greater privacy protection for the 

individual, and providing more access to information for the individual. See 45 C.F.R. § 

160.202. 
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